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Top Competing Schools for CAS 
 
 
Which colleges and universities are the biggest competitors for Bethel’s College of Arts and 
Sciences (CAS)? A good way to identify top competing schools is to determine where new 
freshmen enrolled who were admitted to Bethel but went elsewhere. For several years Bethel 
has participated in the Student Tracker service of the National Student Clearinghouse which is 
able to identify where over 90% of U.S. college students are enrolled. Some highlights for 
Bethel: 
 

 Historically, Bethel’s biggest competitor is also the closest to us – the University of 
Northwestern – St. Paul (formerly Northwestern College). In Fall 2023, 6.7% of 
freshmen candidates admitted at Bethel enrolled at Northwestern. 

 The University of MN—Twin Cities slipped from Bethel University’s largest competitor for 
the fourth year in a row into second place. 5.7% of freshman candidates admitted at 
Bethel ended up enrolling at the U of MN—Twin Cities. 

 The University of St. Thomas (St. Paul) is consistently our third largest competitor. 
Compared to enrolling 4.3% of Bethel’s admitted freshman in Fall 2022, 4.9% of 
Bethel’s admitted freshman enrolled at St. Thomas in the Fall 2023. 

 While Grand Canyon University fell from the top ten competitors that candidates 
admitted at Bethel enroll at, 1.3% (14 students) still enrolled at Grand Canyon instead 
of Bethel. This is a decrease from the 2.7% that enrolled at Grand Canyon Fall 2022. 

 Between the onset of the recession in 2008 and 2019, the percentage of admitted 
Bethel freshmen going to other private schools has fallen. It has moderately increased 
between 2020 and 2023. The percentage attending public colleges and universities 
continued to rise through 2019 and then fell during the pandemic. It again began to 
increase in 2022 and declined again in 2023 (see following chart). 

 The percentage of admitted freshmen who opted to not enroll in college right away has 
continued to rise since the onset of the recession through 2015. The rate has largely 
remained consistent since 2016. It is of interest to note no significant change in this 
metric for Fall 2020 given the hesitancy of some students to enroll during the 
pandemic. The percentage of students who were admitted to Bethel and did not enroll 
in any college in Fall 2022 decreased to the lowest percentage in the past decade. Fall 
2023 saw a return to pre-pandemic rates. 

 
See the following chart for more information about “lost” students over the past five years. 
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